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6 August 2020 
 
 
 
TfNSW Reference: SYD20/00837/01 (A33503281) 
DPIE Reference: MP06_0104-Mod-1 
 
 
Director 
Planning and Assessment 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
Locked Bag 5022 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 
 
 
Attention: Colin Phillips 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
PROPOSED SECTION 4.55 (2) MODIFICATIONS TO HITCHCOCK ROAD QUARRY 
 
Reference is made to the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment (DPIE) 
email dated  21 July 2020, regarding the abovementioned application which was referred 
to Transport for NSW (TfNSW) for comment. 
 
TfNSW has reviewed the submitted documents and requests the following additional 
information for further assessment: 
 
1. TfNSW requests clarification on the location of existing access points to the site from 

State roads (i.e. Old Northern Road and Wisemans Ferry Road). 
 

2. TfNSW requests intersection analysis at the existing access point(s) on State roads.  
The proponent should investigate the required access arrangement/intersection 
treatment in compliance with AUSTROADS Guide to Road Design Part 
4A:Unsignalised and signalised intersections and the type of right and left turn 
treatments required (based on the volume of turning traffic versus through traffic). 

 
3. The intersection analysis should be provided for both existing and proposed year 

2038 scenario. 
 

4. Sight distance at the access points should comply with requirements set out in 
AUSTROADS Guide to Road Design. An assessment should be provided 
demonstrating the access meets this requirement. 

 



TfNSW requests the abovementioned information for further assessment prior to the 
determination of the application. Upon receipt of the information, TfNSW will further 
review and provide response accordingly. 
 
If you have any further questions, Ms Zhaleh Alamouti would be pleased to take your call 
on 8849 2331 or please email development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au. I hope this has 
been of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Pahee Rathan 
Senior Land Use Assessment Coordinator 
 


